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Music Assembly 
On Tuesday 22 November students from across the school performed in the music assembly.  With 
thirty different acts there was over an hour and a half of entertainment and a range of musical 
performances including traditional Thai ensembles, a piano recital and the rock band. Well done to all 
of the performers and the music department and thank you to the many parents who came.  Photos 
are below. 
 
Secondary Examination Week 
Next week is the secondary examination week.  Students in Year 7 to Year 10 will be tested on what 
they have learnt so far this year, whilst Year 11 and Year 12 will have their practice IGCSE and AS 
Level examinations.  Good luck to all concerned. 
 
Big Mountain 
The Big Mountain festival is taking place next weekend.  Traffic may be heavier than usual!  The main 
school entrance will be open as well as the Ocean entrance since access to the school by the Ocean 
entrance may be restiricted.  Dorm activities will take place on site on Saturday 10 December with 
our Head of Outdoor Education, Ms. Anna. 
 
Sixth Form 
Year 11 will have a sixth form taster day on Monday 12 December where they will find out more what 
it is like to study in the Sixth Form and have an opportunity to try subjects that they may not have 
studied before. On Friday 16 December in the afternoon there will be a Sixth Form Parent 
Information meeting for Year 10 and Year 11, which will be followed by an Options Fair.  All students 
in Year 10 and Year 11 are expected to attend this and their parents are also strongly encouraged to 
attend too. 
 
After School Activities 
After school activities (ASA) for this term  will finish on Thursday 8 December.  There are no ASA in 
the last week of term. Details for the ASA for next  term will be coming home shortly.  The form will 
need to be completed promptly please so that students and parents can be informed 
of choices for Term 2 before the end of this term. 
 
End of Term Arrangements 
Our last day of term is Friday 16 December.  Early Years will finish at 14:45. Primary at 
15:00 and Secondary at 15:10.  As is usual at the end of Term 1, Father Christmas will 
be visiting students in Early Years and Primary.  There will also be a special festive 
Christmas Dinner and an opportunity for form groups to have Christmas parties. 

Monday  5 December 
Open Day 
Secondary Examination Week 
Hour of Code Week starts 
ASA  Programme 
 

Tuesday 6 December 
Secondary Examination Week 
ASA programme 
 

Wednesday 7 December 
Secondary Examination Week 
ASA programme 
 

Thursday 8 December 
Secondary Examination Week 
ASA programme 
 

Friday 9 December 
Secondary Examination Week 
 

Saturday 10  December 
Dorm outdoor activities on site.  
Big Mountain Festival 

Monday 5 December— Saturday 10 December 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 Attendance to school is important!  

Research shows that students who 
are absent for more than 10% of 
lessons will make much less progress 
than students attending at least the 
expected 95% of lessons. 

 Please avoid missing school days 
unless unavoidable! 

 Students in Year 1 to Year 12 should 

be in school by 07:45. Late students 
miss learning and key information. 
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